

THE RIFFLE

An Official Publication of Curry Anadromous Fishermen P.O. Box 903 Gold Beach, Oregon 97444



September 2018

Issue #121

Gold Beach, Oregon

INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY **CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,** AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday, Sept 13, 2018 - 10:00 AM At Jots, West conference room General meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of each month. Come; join us for an interesting and informative meeting.

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday, Sept 6, 2018 - 10:00 AM **ODFW BUILDING**

NEW MEMBERSHIP DUES

\$20.00 - Individual Membership or \$30.00 - Immediate family \$72.00 - Annual sponsorship JOIN TODAY!

Upcoming Events

Spawning begins in November

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to www.rogueriversalmon.org

President's Corner

By David Sophusson

So, we did it again. By the time you read this all our fish for the 2018 season will have been released. It's that time of year when the water flow in Indian Creek is too low to maintain the fish in the 3 raceways. We ran one of the auxiliary pumps for about two weeks to create sufficient water flow in all the raceways. In early August we finally had to release the fish from raceway #2 into the Rogue River for their next journey in life. With only two raceways needing water, that allowed us to turn off the pump for a couple of weeks. As always this time of year, the water supply from the creek diminished to the level that we finally had to release raceways #1 and 3. Our target has always been to raise the fish to a weight of 12-16 fish per pound and the last time I checked the books, the fish in #1 were at 13 per lb. and the ones in #3 were 14 per lb. For those that don't know, when we spawn the fish in the fall the brood stock are not all ready to spawn at the same time. So what we have to do is spawn those that are ready during a three week period. The first week's eggs go into our first stack of incubator trays, which will be about 30 to 35 thousand eggs. The second week (with about the same amount of eggs) go into stack #2 and so on. When the eggs in stack #1 hatch to become Aelvins, (no, not chipmunks) and progress to fry, we release them into raceway #1. Then stack #2 into raceway #2 and #3 into raceway #3, all about a week apart. As the fish grow, the first ones will, of course, be larger than the next and those larger than the last ones. Now that you have all had a "schooling" on the process, you might be asking why we release #2 first, if the fish in #1

are bigger. Well, if you recall, besides just fin clipping all of our fish to mark them as hatchery fish, we also put a coded wire tag in the snouts of all the fish in #1. So, it was decided to release raceway #2 first, even though they were just a slight bit smaller, and keep the ones in #1 just a little longer in hopes that being just a little bigger they might possibly have a better return rate. Remember, the water level in the creek was getting critical and something had to go. We try to give all our fish the best chance of return in the next three to five years of their lives. It's a big, hungry ocean out there.

I would like to thank our supporters and the folks from the S.T.E.P program for all your help to make this whole process happen. And mostly, I would like to thank our members and volunteers for the thousands of hours it takes to make it all possible each and every year! CAF would also like to thank the community and the businesses that support CAF throughout the years!

2018 CAF Salmon Derby

Submitted by Mary Duncan

A million thanks to the City of Gold Beach for providing \$1,000 for the individual winner's cash prizes. The Raffle Board contributions were made possible by North Country Lures and Flies, LLC. and the Rogue Outdoor Store. Special thanks to Jim Carey (best "wing man" on the planet) and his great staff who helped steer the Salmon Derby to a victorious finish.

The fish were in the bay August 1st, opening day for the 9th Annual CAF Indian Creek Fish Hatchery Salmon Derby held at the mouth of the Rogue River. Attendance was good, and the river was full of excited fish slayers ready to get their shot at a big fish, as they trolled the bay, or glided back and forth in front of Indian Creek above the Patterson Bridge. There were at least two hundred boats on the water the week before the derby, and that number continued to increase. We ran promotional spots on over sixty six radio stations in the northwest through Bi-Coastal Media broadcasts here on the coast, as well as interviews by John Kruse of me inviting the world to come fish the Rogue River. John Kruse's Northwest Radio and American

Fishing broadcasts included our derby invitation to any one tuned into radio for fishing news from June to August all over the U.S.A. There were also Derby articles in all local newspapers right before opening day, August 1, 2018.

The drawing for the Blind Bogie first place was won by Sherry Bradley. The second place winner was Don Teague, and third place was won by Donna McCartin. The winner for big fish over all was Bill Fetzer with his 27.7 monster salmon. The Mike Kopec award was a tie on weight this year at twenty one pounds. The winners were Dale Boust and Mary Duncan. Overall, the event netted approximately \$11,000.00 before expenses.



Bill Fetzer shows off his \$500 Big Fish Winner Check! Photo by Aaron Duncan



Derby Banquet Photo by Aaron Duncan



Derby Banquet

Photo by Aaron Duncan



Derby Banquet Photo by Aaron Duncan



Derby Banquet

Photo by Aaron Duncan

CAF General Meeting

Aug 9, 2018

<u>President</u>-David Sophusson called the meeting to order at 10:03am. The minutes from the July meeting were approved as printed in the Aug. (#120) issue of *The Riffle*.

David requested suggestions from the group regarding possible changes to next year's derby and a discussion followed regarding the time of day or evening to hold the banquet, fees for derby and banquet, ticket sales, and venue.

<u>Treasurer-Barbara</u> Huff reported an income of \$4,288.90 from cash donations, sponsor ads, membership dues, clothing sales, and grocery receipts, and interest income. Additional expenses this month included the Salmon Derby fundraiser and the STAC feeders. Expenses totaled \$4,403.07 for a net loss of \$114.17.

2018 Salmon Derby- Mary Duncan expressed her desire to make improvements to the next derby by getting the raffle boards up in a more timely fashion and pleaded for more help next year. She thanked Hassie Taylor for searching out all possible venues that might hold the banquet and Chris Underhill for taking on the task of the silent auction. She anticipates the net profit of the derby to come in at around \$10,000. There are some outstanding debts still to be tallied.

<u>Hatchery-</u> Gary Underhill reported that finclipping went well but working five days in a row created long and hard days.; raceway #2 was released and the raceway was drained; the overhead net is up; rat problem is still an issue with the new net showing rat holes; fish are big, healthy and hungry weighing in at 18-21 to a pound.

Meeting adjourned at 11:07am Submitted by Hassie Taylor, CAF volunteer

Quote of the Month

"Fishing tournaments seem a little like playing tennis with living balls . . ." Jim Harrison

CAF Thanks Our Paid Sponsors Who Contributed to the

2018 CAF Salmon Derby

The Curry Anadromous Fishermen and Indian Creek Hatchery are most appreciative of the support received for our 2018 August Salmon Derby. We also thank all other businesses and individuals who donated to our derby. Our paid contributing sponsors include:

Fishermen Direct Weighing & cleaning derby fish

Gold Beach Lumber Gift certificate

Jerry's Rogue Jets, Inc. Jet Boat trip of choice plus cash donation

North Country Lures & Flies Scholarship funds for 3 high school students plus raffle board items

Rogue Outdoor Store Raffle board items

The September issue showcases two of our five sponsors. The remaining sponsors will be featured in the October issue. If you would like your business to be advertised in our Sponsor Corner of our newsletter, *The Riffle*, please call Hassie @ 541-425-0226.

Sponsor Corners

Submitted by Hassie Taylor

FISHERMEN DIRECT

Fishermen Direct, located in the harbor of Gold Beach, has been serving the community since May of 1997. They have great fresh seafood as well as frozen and canned albacore. They also specialize in custom filleting and fish-smoking. addition. thev sell cookina marinades, and fish rubs. Fishermen Direct is proud of the fact that they provide fresh fish and have a clean friendly environment for serving customers. The crew is very supportive of all volunteer groups here in Gold Beach and has generously processed excess hatchery collected salmon for the local food banks. Fishermen Direct is dedicated to the success of CAF and the Salmon & Trout Enhancement Program (STEP) and they feel it makes life better for both commercial and private fishermen alike. Two of



CO-OWNER

PREMIUM FRESH LOCAL SEAFOOD

RETAIL AND WHOLESALE FULL SERVICE SPORTFISH HANDLING

IN THE CANNERY BUILDING PORT OF GOLD BEACH, OR www.fishermendirect.com

541-247-9494 TOLL FREE 1-888-523-9494

the owners, Dixie Boley and John Wilson, are currently or have been ODFW appointed Restoration & Enhancement Board Members. representing Gold Beach & Curry County and also active hatchery volunteers. John Wilson also allows CAF to have hatch-boxes on his property and helps keep an eye on them with the help of the Cub Scouts and CAF. They encourage C.A.F. to keep up the good work, and we encourage you to stop in a say "hi" to the folks at work for you. During the annual Salmon Derby held in August, Fishermen Direct weighs and fillets the fish caught during the derby for free. We thank Fishermen Direct for their generosity. Check them out at 755 Harbor Way, Gold Beach, Oregon 1-888-523-9494 or go to their website www.fishermendirect.com



NORTH COUNTRY LURES AND FLIES



North Country Lures and Flies (NCLAF), located in Florence, OR, is owned and operated by Dean and Pat Hendricks, who take pride in handcrafting their lures and flies. In addition, they offer Eagle Claw rods and reels at reasonable prices. They are pleased to offer their customers outstanding personal service. Custom lures are available upon request. They will "strive to make your shopping experience with them, top notch!" Their mission statement: "to provide you with quality lures and flies, at an affordable price, that will raise your level of success in fishing."

Dean and Pat Hendricks have fished Northern California lakes and the Sacramento River for years before retiring to Florence in 2003. Together they owned and operated North Country Guide Service for several years. Dean's areas of expertise included fishing for salmon, trout, steelhead and bass. His clients experienced success on the Sacramento, the Trinity, the Smith and the Klamath in CA, as well as the Rogue and Chetco Rivers in OR. (1)

Dean and Pat believe in supporting and giving back to the community. They are members of the Florence Salmon Trout Enhancement Program and the Siuslaw Watershed Council; Dean is also an ODFW Fishing Instructor and a member of the Ten Mile Bass Club. Both Dean and Pat are members of the Florence Area Humane Society. Their contributions to the community are many. For every lure, rod and reel purchased, a portion of the proceeds is donated to these groups. Their commitment to give back to the community is noteworthy. As former middle school teachers, they are still involved in teaching kids how to fish and putting on free fishing days. Dean also offers workshops and seminars to teach adults and kids alike. If your organization is interested in having Dean present a workshop in your area, give him a call at 541-997-7080 or visit them in Florence. In Gold Beach their lures can be

purchased at **The Rogue Outdoor Store**. Remember, these lures are lead free.

North Country Lures & Flies have supported CAF for the past eight years. This year they donated over \$2500 in rods, reels and lures for the 2018 CAF Salmon Derby. In addition, NCLAF donated \$1500 for scholarship funds for our 3 local high schools (\$500 each).CAF thanks Dean and Pat Hendricks for their generosity and their commitment to educating young and old – how to catch fish. Check out their website and read about how it all began catching the BIG ONE @ www.nclaf.com

Footnote #1: North Country Lures & Flies website



Support those who support the Indian Creek Hatchery.

2018 CAF Board & Officers

President David Sophusson
Vice President Gary Underhill
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Barbara Huff
Board Members David Barnes
Aaron Duncan
Joe Janowicz
Jack Sheehan
Gene Trinkler
O.D.F.W. Biologist John Weber
Membership Coordinator Barbara Huff
Volunteer Coordinator Tom Spani
Meeting Raffle Jack Sheehan
Riffle Editors Mary Duncan and Hassie Taylor



CAF SPONSORS





2110

BREAKFAST LUNCH **ESPRESSO**

OPEN 5:30AM TO 2:00PM 541-247-0680 94682 JERRY'S FLAT RD.

NEXT TO INDIAN CREEK RV PARK JOHN & AREDES BRUDNICKI EMAIL: indiancreekcafe@yahoo.com



Damon Eilek Financial Advisor

29294 S Ellensburg Ave PO Box 686 Gold Beach, OR 97444 Bus. 541-247-7002 Fax 866-654-3140 damon.eilek@edwardiones.com www.edwardiones.com California Insurance License OC24309





GOLD BEACH

PO Box 1200 - Gold Beach, OR 97444

www.jotsresort.com - virginia@jotsresort.com

120 Waterfront Rooms The Bridge Restaurant Pool & Indoor Spa Conference Facilities

Tackle & Gift Shops Rogue River Guides

ep Sea Charters Rogue River Jet Boat Trips

(800) FOR-JOTS (541) 247-6716 Fax



PREMIUM FRESH LOCAL **SEAFOOD**

RETAIL AND WHOLESALE FULL SERVICE SPORTFISH HANDLING

IN THE CANNERY BUILDING PORT OF GOLD BEACH, OR www.fishermendirect.com

541-247-9494 **TOLL FREE 1-888-523-9494**





(541) 247-2765 34161 Ophir Rd., Gold Beach, Oregon 97444

- **Quality Equipment**
- State Marine Board Licensed
- U.S. Coast Guard Licensed
- U.S. Forest Service Permitted
- Gold Beach Native Visa/Mastercard Accepted



Salmon & Steelhead Fishing on the lower Rogue River and surrounding rivers



CO-OWNER

Gold Beach Mobile Home Park

Affordable Housing~Ocean View Near Everything In Town



PO Box 189 Wedderburn, OR 97491 541-247-6345

Phil & Terri Blalock. Managers

94120 Strahan Street #110 Gold Beach, OR 97444 541-247-7572



FOR RESERVATIONS CALL (541) 247-2665

95614 JERRY'S FLAT ROAD GOLD BEACH, OR 97444 www.secretcamprvpark.com

Rogue Outdoor Store

Fishing - Camping - Hunting Gear Casual & Rugged Outdoor Wear



541-247-7142

Hi-Tech Auto & Towing

Everet Amos Auto Repairs 24 Hr. Towing

Lockouts Cell (541)425-1723 Motorcycle Tows 29719 Ellensburg Ave. Motor Homes

Gold Beach, OR 97444 www.evshitechautoandtowing.com email: ev@evshitech.com















Supporting our local community since 1979! www.freemanmarine.com

(541) 247-7078



JAMES W. GARDNER **ATTORNEY**

PO Box 1286 94240 Gauntlett Street Gold Beach, OR 541-247-6615 Fax 247-4585





WARREN SLATER

34669 CEDAR VALLEY RD. GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

SEA CLEAR WINDOW CLEANING (541) 247-7039







Gold Beach Lumber Yard 28680 Hunter Creek Loop Gold Beach, OR 97444 Phone: (541) 247-6617 FAX: (541) 247-6619

Ryan Ringer General Manager Ryan@Goldbeachlumber.com

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0396 if you would like to advertise on this page!



CAF SPONSORS





Mike S. Ananos ADOBE CREEK RANCH Kelseyville, CA

1636 Montana Vista Lakeport, CA 95453 RES: 707-262-0985 CELL: 925-381-8117 EMAIL: msananos@yahoo.com point S
Precision Performance

Established in 198

93976 Ocean Way Gold Beach, OR 97444 Ph. 541.247.2232 Fax 541.247.9201

Tim & Simina Harding - Owners

WINDLE ROOF

Middle Rogue Steelheaders

- Meetings held 4th Wed. of every month.
- Learn where, when & how to catch more fish.

* For details see our website http://www.rogue-steelheaders.org

Eric Ragsdale 916-796-3029 eric@westteck.com Eric has taken care of the CAF website since 2003



When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in the **CAF Riffle**.

Call 541-247-0396 if you would like to advertise on this page!

CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN

P O Box 903 Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903 Non-Profit Standard US POSTAGE PAID Gold Beach, OR 97444 Permit #101

We hatch the fish you catch

WE'RE ON THE WEB WWW.ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG



Thank you for your support of the Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name:	Please make check or money order out to:
Address:	Curry Anadromous Fishermen
	Address: PO Box 903
Phone: Email:	Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903